MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: June 11, 2018

Time:   6:30 p.m.
Location: 2914 Masters Club Circle
Call to Order
Confirmation of Quorum
Board Members Present:  Wally Wenger, Dineen Lavelle, Bart Keller, Tom Holm, Frank Zucco, Jamie Hahl,
Committee Chairs Present: Sandy Schemmerling, Katie Keller   
Residents in Attendance: Tom & Jan Payne, Steve Vickstrom, Mike Oehlkers, Gary Robinson, Angelika White 
Acceptance of May Minutes
Review and approval of Financial Report –   All accounts are up to date.
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved.
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	May 2018

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$132,697.79
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$82,697.79
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 63.00

	LCM
	
	$ 412.00

	Legal Services
	
	     

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	  

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 206.00

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 19.00 

	Landscape Maintenance
	 
	$ 5,078.00   

	Snow Removal
	
	   

	Social Events
	
	                                                      

	Total Major Expenses
	
	5,778.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Wally has only received 19 out of 74 responses for our questionnaire on xeri scaping. Please be sure to return these as soon as possible. Wally will do more research and get a better idea of cost for those that have already asked. 
Wally will work up an approximate mapping for a graphic presentation of areas to possibly be xeri scaped. This is tabled for the July meeting. 

If anyone needs tree removal, please contact Wally for a quote and/or information. 
Architectural Control Committee
An updated Deck, Patio, Porch, Pergola & Gazebo guideline is posted on our web site.  All ACC requests are to be sent to Frank Zucco, the ACC Chairperson.  frankzucco@gmail.com
A few homeowners would like to get together as a group to have driveways repaired/replaced. Gary Robinson would like to provide a bid to replace several driveways in the neighborhood. If you are interested, please send an e-mail to Frank Zucco. 
Golf Course Update

Many complaints have been voiced regarding the well site. Justin, from the golf club, will water the area and also intends to fence in the well heads. No time line has been given. A few residents have cleaned up and watered the new trees at the site. A drip system will be placed in this area very soon. 
Fence Committee

Todd Lewis replaced and repaired everything asked for. He should be able to come back again next year.
Ken has finished the painting and also should be able to come back next year. 
Social Committee
Our Summer Social was a bit hit! We have a big thank you to Mike and Lindsay for bringing the pool for the children. 

Thank you to all who came out and had fun.  The board will be looking into purchasing a new tent for next year as it was very hot this year and the old one is, very old. We may think about having the social a little later in the day, maybe 4:00 – 7:00 next year.  Thank you again Katie and committee!
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

There has been a lot of positive feedback on trash removal. Steve Vickstrom gave the Board some informative insight in regards to pursuing the trash pick-up before proceeding. This has been tabled until more research has been completed.  There will be more information to follow by year end at the annual meeting. 
New Business

Plum Creek HOA/Cherry Creek Mgmnt. – has been sending violation notices without informing MCHOA.  Tom and Bart went to the Plum Creek HOA meeting. They requested that Plum Creek notify MCHOA of any violations in our neighborhood going forward. No resolution has been decided on.
The board has received a request for street lighting at our entrances and has been discussing the next steps. We have a list of homes that would be directly affected by the lighting. Per the Public Works in Castle Rock, we must have a petition signed off by all affected residents. Tom drafted a letter to public works asking for additional street lights to be voted on after all signatures are acquired. Concurrently, Colleen Wenger will get the remaining signatures required for the letter. 
Meeting Closure
Next meeting: July 9, 2018, 6:30 PM at the Hahl  residence, 2904 Masters Court
Motion made and carried to adjourn
